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Question: May a judge contribute to another judge’s retention campaign fund? 
 
 
 
Opinion: A judge should not contribute to another judge’s retention campaign fund.  
Canon 5 A (1) (b) and (c) of the Alaska Code of Judicial Conduct prohibits judges from 
engaging in political activity and expressly prohibits judges from financially contributing 
to political campaigns.  The terminology section of the Code defines candidate for public 
office and judicial candidate separately.  Arguably, candidates in a retention election are 
not necessarily candidates for “public” office under the Code.  The purpose of these Code 
provisions is to insulate judges from the political pressures that campaigns and campaign 
fundraising necessarily entail.  While judicial retention elections do not typically involve 
political positions and influence, when a judge’s retention is contested it necessarily entails 
an organized opposition with defined issues.  While the judge under attack clearly has the 
right to respond to that opposition, engaging other judges in the dialogue unnecessarily 
politicizes their positions as well.  


